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Greetings Everyone 
Welcome to this Special Issue of Headquarters-Info-Line. 
In This Special Issue 
- ZL1-Prefix QSL Sub-bureau Closed 
- Attachment: NZART HQIL Special 19.doc 
******* 
ZL1-Prefix QSL Sub-bureau Closed 
The NZART QSL Bureau informs that the ZL1-Prefix QSL Sub-bureau is closed until further notice. Mr Jack 
Small, ZL1KQ, has retired from the position of Sub-manager. Jack was first appointed to that position in 
1980. I have been informed that a last posting of 2007 cards was recently carried out and only a few 
unclaimed cards are on hand. 
  
The NZART QSL Bureau is now inviting expressions of interest from persons willing to take on this unpaid 
volunteer position of Sub-manager, ZL1-Prefix QSL Sub-Bureau. 
  
Approximately each six weeks, a parcel of incoming QSL Cards is forwarded to the ZL1 Sub-manager for 
sorting and distribution to those ZL1s who have supplied Self Addressed Stamped Envelopes. All SASEs 
and QSL Cards on hand and posting instructions etc will be forwarded to the next appointee to this position. 
  
If you are interested in this position or require more information, please contact NZART QSL Bureau 
Manager, Barry ZL2RR, who can be reached at ZL2RR@xtra.co.nz or via Box 857, Wanganui. Home phone 
No is 06 345 4152. 
  
Barry Stewart ZL2RR 
******* 
Regards, Jamie Pye ZL2NN, Editor zl2nn@nzart.org.nz 
 


